
REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISON
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
JANUARY 12, 2022
	
The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on January 12, 2022, at 6:00 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck and Russ Beyersdorf.  There was 1 Landowner in attendance. Wilson Way and Rick Wohlfarth were present. Seth Behn in attendance via Zoom.

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of December 1, 2021; driveway permits, and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

ORANGE COUNTY MASTER INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT UPDATE
	The District continues to work with Orange County on the Master Interlocal Agreement.  A second meeting is scheduled for February 7th, 2022.

SILT FENCE - REPEAT OFFENDERS
	The Board discussed the issue of silt fence repeat offenders and the current policy in place.  District Legal Counsel recommended additional language be add to our permits but otherwise feels the District has provided the proper information to ensure that best management practices are adhered to by the owners/builders within the District. 
	
CANALS/DALLAS/BANCROFT-LIGHTING UPDATE
	Mr. Way and Mrs. Mullins reported the lighting project is still under review. Orange County is waiting on a response from OUC on the cost for the project. Mr. Way feels confident the District will receive assistance from Orange County.

ORANGE COUNTY LOCAL MITIGATION STRATEGY - RESOLUTION 2022-1 
	The Board approved Resolution 2022-1.  This resolution is necessary to have on file with Orange County in case any future FEMA funding is needed.

MAINTENANCE OF ROADSIDE SWALES - RESOLUTION 2022-2
	After reviewing the Board approved Resolution 2022-2.  This resolution has to do with landowners being responsible for keeping their roadside swale maintained and culvert pipe cleaned out.



VACATE REQUEST -20815 Nettleton Street-U4 Blk 57 Lot 26
	Mr. Way recommended approval of the 6’ drainage easement on the east and west side of the property. The Board reviewed and granted the drainage portion of the request.
          As of this month the District will no longer handle the legal or recording part of a vacate.  Additional information is now required by Orange County before the process is complete.  Each applicant must follow Orange County’s requirements for a vacate which will include approval from Ranger Drainage.  

                     There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.      
